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What was good?  

In the Winter Quarter we changed lab 3 from an open-ended, unstructured period in which students began designing their experimental projects to a period in which they applied the principles of workshop 2 to design their experimental projects and turned in the resulting design exploration for a grade.  
We began assembling the lecture notes, mini-labs, experiments and other class materials into a draft of a course-notes set that eventually can be sold in the bookstore.

We started requiring that most work done in the lab, mini-lab, workshops and active-learning activities during lecture periods be due the next day.  This has noticeably increased the level of student engagement.  
Lecture 4 has been changed to an in-class active-learning exercise to teach the course graphics standards.   We’ve instituted a revise-and-resubmit policy for reports that do not meet the minimum standards for figure, equations, tables and illustrations.  
What wasn't so good?  

Some complaints about having graded work due in one day.   Faculty use of the “revise and resubmit” forms for graphics standards varied.  Course scheduling conflicts ocureed due to having juniors taking senior-level courses.  
Next Time I/We Plan to Modify the Course by Changing/Trying
Try to have the course notes packet finalized.  Continue to standardize the objectives and requirements for the experiments and mini-labs.  The faculty team should agree to a consistent policy for using the “revise and resubmit” forms for graphics standards.  We should coordinate with the Registrar regarding scheduling conflicts (maybe return to having all three lab periods on Wednesday).  
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